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Background 

The sabbatical officers at the Students’ Union have for a number of years had a very positive relationship with members of the University. Both organisations have numerous mirrored goals; enhancing the student experience; increasing employability; provision of high quality welfare services; to name a few. 

Sabbatical officers take up the role either between years of their degree, or straight after their final year. Frequently, this leaves them in a situation where money is very tight, particularly in the summer holiday, as they have two months without pay or loan money after June exams, however still need to pay rent, bills etc. 
Many students, particularly masters students, feel that they would be unable to run for a sabbatical position for this reason. The introduction of a rent discount in Southend has caused a rise in the number of students running for officer positions, as it now a more affordable opportunity. 
The sabbatical Officer role is full time. The advised hours of work are 10-6 Monday to Friday, however, frequently officers work well over and above these hours. Early morning starts, and full working days, make living in towers accommodation very impractical, as the students live to very different time schedules. For financial reasons many officers have no choice but to live in towers, making this year very stressful in terms of lack of sleep.   

Discussions surrounding the matter of a rise in pay have concluded that a rent discount to be the most practical solution. As all are aware, the financial situation of the Students’ Union would not sustain a rise in any staff pay. 
Proposal

The RSN rent discount to be introduced for sabbatical officers for the following reasons:

· Enhance the positive relationship between the Union and University from the very beginning of the sabbatical term.
· Assist Sabbatical officers combat the financial pinch of living away from home and working such a job directly after their university years.

· Encourage a wider range of students to run in elections (those from different socio-economic groups and masters students for example).

· Allow sabbatical officers more choice in terms of where they can live on campus.

